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July 2, 2000
Dear Family,

The excitement in anticipation of the May Family reunion is building with less than two weeks to go!  I
hope you will be there if you possibly can.  Thanks again to Ray for setting up a special Web page to keep us up-
to-date on the plans!

We have had some wonderful encounters with family members in recent months.  First, we were honored
to be invited to my Godchild, Stephanie’s wedding to Corban Cunningham in April.  We had an absolutely
wonderful time! I don’t think I ever danced so much!  But more importantly, we got to catch up with Aunt Betty,
Maria, Tina, Kathy, Patty and their families, and, believe it or not, Chaz!.  We also learned that the new bride and
her husband were setting up house less than 10 miles from us here in Richmond, and that Krista is currently
making Richmond her home as well!

In May, we had an opportunity to swing by Charlotte on the way to Lowes Motor Speedway (yes, we’ve
become NASCAR fans!) and had a wonderful visit with Loraine, John & Arianna.  Arianna definitely sucked up
our attention, but she knows how to keep it!  What a charmer!!

This summer, Claudine is in Evansville IN, working with a theatre group (a professional job!).  She is
working in the costume shop for the New Harmony Theatre, preparing costumes for three productions during the
summer season.  She is staying at the student apartments located at the University of Southern Indiana.  The
Director of the costume shop is a former student of Claudine’s current professor at Radford, so the deal should
have been perfect.  However, the Director does not run the shop from day-to-day; that duty falls on a woman
whom Claudine describes as an ogre and a perfectionist.  With the rapid succession of plays and problems getting
the actors in on time, Claudine is learning the feast or famine ways of the real world.  She is bored to tears for
some time, then has to work weekends and nights to meet the production schedule.  We’ll be picking her up on
the last leg of our vacation that starts with the reunion.  She’s counting the days!

Chris is in Orlando now for a month of orientation at the Campus Crusade for Christ Headquarters.  He is
learning details about the organization and how to develop a network of supporters.  After the orientation, he will
return home (to Blacksburg, where he went to school) and start working on his support network.  Hopefully, in
about six months, he’ll be moving to Orlando to begin his work in the Media & Technology Dept. of the CCC
organization.

Danie continues to work with her buddy; cleaning houses to support her “habit.”  That is, of course,
buying fabric, thread, patterns and other supplies for quilts.  The stash seems to pile up much faster than the
finished products, but it’s keeping her out of the malls.  A quilt top she created was recently displayed at a quilt
shop in Williamsburg while a big quilt festival was in town.  Being the only quilt shop around, there was a lot of
traffic thru the store during the festival, so her work was seen by many.  During our trip to drop off Claudine in
IN, we continued on to Paducah, KY (Quilt Capital of America) where the Museum of the American Quilting
Society is located.  I must admit, even I was in awe of the works that were on display!

I’m once again playing on two softball teams this season.  Unfortunately, both have firm locks on last
place!  (Whoa . . . I know what you’re thinking!  No, it’s not me!!  I swear!!).  Claudine helped out on the coed
team for a couple of games during her short stay at home between school and IN, but alas, her support didn’t
change our situation.

The situation at work is the same.  Too much work, not enough resources.  (I know . . .we’re unique!). 
Following our merger with Consolidated Natural Gas, we have restructured the company and will be re-branding
all of our businesses with the Dominion moniker.  And with deregulation around the corner, the power generation
part of the business (which I support) will separate from Dominion Virginia (the former Virginia Power) and
become Dominion Generation.  You may have heard that name in the news recently, as we were among the
finalists vying for the purchase of the Indian Point 3 Nuclear Plant from NYPA.  Unfortunately, we were not
successful in that venture, but watch out . . . we’ll be back!

That’s about it!  Lets keep the letter moving!

Eric & Danie 
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